Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

July 10, 2017
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, July 10, 2017, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Randy L. Wininger, Warren D. Albright, James A. Stiles, J. Keith Gibson and Councilwomen Barbara McFeater and M. Lynn Gee.  Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Sheriff Travis Roush, Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Highway Clerk Terri Alcorn, Mark Franklin, Deputy Coroner; Clerk Gerald Montgomery, Earl Boyd, Jr and Clint Hoffman, Town of Shoals; Trish McKibben, Shoals Park Board; Bill Greene, Martin county Historical Society and Jill Wadsworth, Loogootee Tribune.  
President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm.
The minutes from the special meeting held June 5, 2017 were approved as submitted with a motion made by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilman Stiles.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Clerk Gerald Montgomery submitted a proposal for new election equipment.  The county currently leases the voting machine equipment from GBS for $40,000 each election year.  The new election equipment can be purchased from ES&S for $70,575 and has a 15 year life span.  Clerk Montgomery explained the difference between the two different kinds of election equipment.  There are funds available in Cumulative Voting System Fund for the purchase.  This fund can only be used to lease or purchase election equipment.  Councilman Gibson made a motion to approve the purchase of the election equipment from ES&S for $70,575.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  ES&S is willing to wait till the 2018 budget year for payment, therefore, he will add to his 2018 budget.  
Councilman Albright made a motion to approve an Additional Appropriation from Riverboat Revenue Sharing, Other Services & Charges, Coroner, Autopsy & Lab-$10,000.  Councilman Wininger made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Earl Boyd, Jr and Clint Hoffman, Town of Shoals and Trish McKibben, Shoals Park Board, presented to the Council a breakdown of improvements and costs associated with the updating of the Shoals Town Park.  They received $75,000 from Hoosier Uplands to build a playground.  Auditor Roush informed the Council that funds are available in the CEDIT Fund.  Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve giving the Shoals Town Park $150,000 over the next 5 years with $30,000 annually.  Councilman Albright made the second. All were in favor and the motion passed.   Auditor Roush will advertise for an Additional Appropriation for the August meeting.  

Bill Greene, Martin County Historical Society, updated the Council on the bell tower repairs.  They received a grant from the Indiana Historical Society for $50,000 to aid in the repair of the bell tower.  With the grant, donations and memberships they are still going to be short $25,000.  Councilman Stiles made a motion to approve an Additional Appropriation from CEDIT, Other Services & Charges, Historical Society Repairs-$25,000.  Councilman Wininger made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Greene thanked the Council for their support.  

Councilwoman McFeaters made a motion to approve an Additional Appropriation from the General Fund, Circuit Court, Personal Services, Transcripts & Depositions-$5,000.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the following transfer from the General Fund, Prosecutor, Other Services & Charges, Witness Fees-$800 to General Fund, Prosecutor, Supplies, Office Supplies-$800.  Councilman Gibson made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Sheriff Travis Roush informed the Council that the additional beds have been installed and just need painted.  He is awaiting confirmation from the Jail Inspector to officially increase the jail capacity.  A discussion followed concerning the proposition he outlined at last month’s meeting.  There are currently 63 inmates in the Security Center.  

Councilman Wininger made a motion to approve the Amendment #4 to the Salary & Wage Ordinance to increase the Animal Control Officer hourly rate to $12.50/hr and the Terrain King Operator to $15.76/hr.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  The motion passed 6-0, Councilman Albright was not present at time of vote.   

A brief discussion of the Community Crossings Grant followed.  Funds will not be available until the fall.  

Auditor Roush submitted the Tourism Report on behalf of Jim Stoughton.  

The 4-H Fair is July 14th-18th.  The Courthouse will be closed Monday, September 4th for Labor Day and Budget Adoptions will be Tuesday, September 5th and Wednesday, September 6th.  

Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, informed the Council that due to the expense of repairing the old Gradall, the Commissioners approved the purchase of a Gradall with 1300 miles on it for $36,000.  The repairs to the old Gradall will cost $20,000 and the company repairing can’t guarantee it will be fixed.  Funds are available in the Special LOIT Distribution fund that can be used for the purchase or rental of highway equipment.  Councilman Stiles made a motion to approve the purchase of the 2007 Gradall.  Councilman Gibson made the second.  The motion passed 6-0.  Councilman Albright was not present at time of vote.  Auditor Roush will advertise for an Additional Appropriation for the August meeting.  Due to the lack of responses on the help wanted ad for a Mechanic, Superintendent Padgett questioned how he should proceed.  He already has spent $5,300 in repair expenses that a Mechanic could have done.  A discussion followed on the Mechanic salary.  
Auditor Roush informed the Council of the need for a new Server for the Auditor, Assessor, Recorder and Treasurer’s Office.  A new Server is estimated to cost $15,000-$20,000.  Auditor Roush will advertise for an Additional Appropriation for the August meeting.  She also informed the Council of an IPEP meeting in August.  

A discussion followed on the ADA Coordinator position and a Risk Management Coordinator.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:02 pm with a motion made by Councilman Gibson and seconded by Councilwoman Gee.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Council meeting will be held Monday, August 7, 2016.  
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